Dear Dr. Cox,

My name is Amy Castela, and I am currently a graduate student at Central Connecticut State University, completing a degree in Educational Technology. As part of our class, Inquiry into Educational Technology, we read various model studies in the field in order to familiarize ourselves with the research and evaluation processes. 

Recently, I had the privilege of reading your paper entitled: "Integrating Student Learning with Practitioner Experiences via Virtual Field Trips." Although the study focused on post-secondary education, I feel that you made many extremely valid points about virtual field trips, which can also relate to the elementary level. Not only was your paper very informative, but it was reaffirming to me as an educator because I could hear echoes of my own instructional philosophy in your findings. As a third grade teacher eager to integrate more technology into my daily instruction, I value your strong statements. Solid instruction features the same key elements regardless of whether it is at the primary, elementary, secondary, or post-secondary levels. In order for instructional tools to be effective, they need to be well designed, consider the instructional objectives, consider the learners, and be meaningfully integrated into the curriculum via building of background knowledge, active learning experiences, reflection, and scaffolded teacher instruction. Unfortunately, many educators throw technology into their repertoire in contrived manners with the sole intention of saying that they use technology in their teaching. In addition, there just isn't enough professional development provided in order to teach educators about how to design and integrate technology in quality, meaningful ways.

Reading your paper came at a perfect time in my professional career because I am currently involved in writing curriculum for my district. As part of the curriculum writing, I have been trying to apply what I have been learning in the Educational Technology program to integrate technology into the units of study in a meaningful way. One tool I have been incorporating has been the virtual field trip, as I find it a valuable experience for students. When used appropriately (as you suggest in your paper), they can be used to greatly enhance motivation and learning amongst students.

Thank you for relaying your findings about this tool, and for taking the time out of your busy day to read this email. Your words continue to inspire educators. 

Sincerely,

Amy Castela

